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guide in further work. They will continue to investigate this
problem but are not hopeful that improved design can be worked
out which will not result in sudbstantiel increase in cost.

BOY'S RIFLE

The Sales Department has requested consideration of the
development and introduction of a boy's 22 caliber single shot
bolt action rifle in the same class as the Winchester Model &7
Boy's Rifle which currently retails for $17.95. They forecast
sales of 6,000 units in the first year and 4,000 in the normal
year. .

It was reported that with this volume, there was no
possidbility of designing and building a special rifle dnd ﬁpat
the best opportunity would be offered by modifying'tie Mode%ﬁ51§’ e
The specifications tentatively established by S3les ¢in probably :F
be met with the exception of the barrel length Which is too ‘mhort
for existing equipment. As a result, . théifiverall lengih of the
rifle would probably be 35" minimum:rather) than the 34":specified
by the Sales Department, It is éstimated thatighis rifle would
have a factory cost of $.43 .grea then the prekent Model 514.

Since it would not be posalidler toiinériease the list price, it
was recommended that, thére be np firther ponsideration of this
item at thie time, %% 4 bt

% e A general study of the arms business, including the
nd of sales, quality, return, investment and ccsts is being
de. No results are yet available.

T Tk

DEVELOPMENT SCHEDULE

R

Dates were added contemplating the introduction of the
Model 552 Lightweight guns on January 1, 1959.

Decision:

The Operations Committee, Arms Division, recommends to
Management, approval of the semlannual Arms Develcpment Schedule

dated March 4, 1958. ,
’ ﬁe;,'; N Kuntery
PHB:MR . Secretary, Operations Committee
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